
MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, May 29, 2008
Marin Municipal Water District 
220 Nellen Avenue, Corte Madera
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
MEMBERS ABSENT
George Rodericks, Belvedere
Michael Rock, Fairfax
Dan Keen, Novato
Adam Politzer, Sausalito
Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Margaret Curran, Tiburon
Debra Stutsman, San Anselmo

David Bracken, Corte Madera
STAFF PRESENT
Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Michael Frost, JPA
Jean Bonander, Larkspur
Alex Soulard, JPA
Gary Broad, Ross

Anne Montgomery, Mill Valley 
OTHERS PRESENT 


Dee Johnson, Novato Sanitary District


Tamara Hull, Sustainable San Rafael


Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary Service


Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disposal

Call to Order The Board of Directors meeting came to order at 9:00 AM.

1. Approval of JPA Board Meeting Minutes from March 27, 2008. M/s Nordhoff, Rodericks to approve JPA Board Meeting Minutes from March 27, 2008.  The motion passed unanimously.
2. Approve JPA FY 08-09 Budget, Contract, and Tipping Fee Resolution.  Staff reported that the budget had passed through the Executive Committee and they recommended approval of the budget.  A 3% increase is proposed to fund development of zero waste strategies for which interviews of RFI respondents will take place on June 12, 2008, backyard compost program funding, Household Hazardous Waste collection events and grant programs.  Budget reserves can be used to address Redwood Landfill opening the siting element due to the 15 year lifespan of Redwood Landfill.  Staff also reported that the appropriations included spending the HHW grant funds.  M/s Bonander, Nordhoff to approve the JPA FY 08-09 budget, Contract and Tipping Fee Resolution.  The motion passed unanimously.

3. 2007 Financial Statements and Auditors’ Report.  Staff reported statements and reports were reviewed by the Executive Committee who recommended they be accepted.  The report showed the budget is stable but with complicated new accounting standards there was a delay in receipts from the Household Hazardous Waste Facility.  At the end of the

 year, however, remaining receipts have been encumbered.  This process is considered a material weakness by accounting standards.  There will be a correction as soon as the June invoice is received.  M/s Keen, Hymel to adopt the financial statements and the auditors report.  The motion passed unanimously.
4. Executive Committee Report.  Staff noted that the January meeting added new Local Task Force members and the April meeting talked about the process of hiring consultants for the RFI zero waste plan.

5. Set Date for November’s JPA Board Meeting.  Staff suggested keeping with tradition and having the November’s meeting coincide with the annual retreat.  Rodericks agreed to reserve time for the JPA Board meeting agenda at next retreat.
6. Open Time. No Comments Received.
7. Adjourn.
F:\Waste\JPA\MINUTES\08-03-27.doc
PAGE  
- 2 -

